

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TAVENHILL PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY January 17th 1966

W Gosnell 7th 1966

Present

Mr. Haller in the chair. Messrs. Softley, Gacks, Gilnour and Horney with the Clerk

Absent

None received from Mrs. Softley and Mr. Jupp.

Minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

HALL, I.L.

Proposed by Mr. Gacks and seconded by Mr. Horney "That this matter be dealt with in Committee". carried

Lowwater

Clerk to ask Mr. Jones about flushing system to urinals. do. do. Mr. Waller if in working order.

Heating

Clerk to ask N.M. Committee secretary to instruct Gasfitter to open hall and put on heating.

Loan for purchase of Hall.

Proposed by Mr. Softley and seconded by Mr. Horney "That the Clerk, Mrs. M. E. Crofts be empowered to ask the Public Works Loan Board for a loan of £5,000.0.0. over a period of fifteen years, R.I.P. to be the method of repayment". carried

Purchase of Hall.

Proposed by Mr. Gilnour and seconded by Mr. Horney "That Messrs. Braks Stapton & Co. of 14, Hestchep be asked to act for the Parish Council in the matter of the purchase of the Hall." carried

Proposed by Mr. Softley and seconded by Mr. Gilnour

"That the Parish Council take the advice of Mr. Cooper Treasurer of the Godstone R.D.C. in regard to the filling in of the form required by the Public Works Loan Board". carried

Letter from Mr. Fisher of 2, Park Farm Cottage, Telford addressed to the Chairman of the P.C.

asking for details of the loan. Reply to Mr. Fisher - full details will be made public as soon as possible. Not possible to increase the loan beyond £5,000.0.0. carried

TIVERTON HILL 23.65

Mr. Wilks to be asked for his comments. carried

HALE DRAINAGE 24.95

Copy of Mrs. Wrigley's letter to be sent to the R.D.C. regarding trees in Ricketts Hill Wood. also request Ricketts Hill - addition of Greensays and Payne's Field Road (see page) Mrs. Wrigley thanked for her report. I. W.P.H.

Parish Council

Mr. Haller in the chair

Mr. Softley

Mr. Gacks

Mr. Gilnour

Mr. Horney

Mr. Waller

Mr. Jones

Mr. Cooper

Mr. Fisher

Mr. Crofts

Mr. Braks Stapton & Co.

Mr. Wrigley

Mr. Wilks

Mr. Jupp

Mr. Haller

Mr. Softley

Mr. Gacks

Mr. Gilnour

Mr. Horney

Mr. Waller

Mr. Jones

Mr. Cooper

Mr. Fisher

Mr. Crofts

Mr. Braks Stapton & Co.

Mr. Wrigley

Mr. Wilks

Mr. Jupp

Mr. Haller

Mr. Softley

Mr. Gacks

Mr. Gilnour

Mr. Horney

Mr. Waller

Mr. Jones

Mr. Cooper

Mr. Fisher

Mr. Crofts

Mr. Braks Stapton & Co.

Mr. Wrigley

Mr. Wilks

Mr. Jupp

Mr. Haller

contd. 2

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TASEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY JANUARY 17th 1966

MATTERS ARISING (contd.)

CROSSWAYS

Clerk to ask R.D.C. for details of cost, what investigations have been made.

DEFENSIVE MAP

awaiting delivery

DEWELLON PARCELS
OF LAND 27.105

Mr. Wallin - no further developments.
Clerk to advise a copy of the map to be sent to Mr. Wallin to be brought up at April Parish Council.

TOBE MAP FOR
TASEFIELD 25.60

Proposed by Mr. Soffley and seconded by Mr. Cooke
that this matter be left till after the purchase of the Hall.

PLAIDS FIELDS
ASSOCIATION

HYALING HORSES

Public Control Department of the S.O.C. have the matter of riding establishments in hand. Clerk to write to Mike Wright to ask him to exercise some control over the riders.
Messrs. Soffley and Cooke are dealing with this matter.

SIGNS ON FOOTPATHS
AND GREENS 42.186

PARKSIDE COTTAGES
56.195

KESWAVE ROAD
56.195

FIRE FIVE MINUTES NOTICE

Mr. Fisher
24 Park Farm
Cottages,
Veterfield

Mr. Fisher suggested that money may be taken for riding and wants S.O.C. to take up the matter. Parish Council are keeping in touch with this matter. see 42.186

MATTERS ARISING (contd.)

FOOTPATHS 58.186
57.156

PARKSIDE GREEN
50.115

HORSE RIDING
BUILDING 21.704

suggests that hard standing is put on the Parkside Green for residents of Parkside cottages and visitors. see 56.195

Bring up in three months.

Second Mr. Soffley to ask position
and Mr. Horney is to give Clerk a report to pass on to the R.D.C.

see last month's minutes.
2- NPH

Parish
Clerk

ad in
sent in

a to

go to
informed

is aware

quit up

d

on
mail

y

Mr.

70. 6d.

O. O.

will

40.

contd. 3

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE FAIRFIELD PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY January 17th 1966

MATTESS ANTIQUE (contd.)

RIGHT OF WAY 45.191

ELECTRICITY & TELEPHONE CABLES 30.118 & 119

LONDON P.T.E. 61.046

FAIRFIELD ROAD FOOT OF WAGERS 56.201

CHURCH HILL 56.202

ROADS 37.164

GRAYDON ROAD 42.185

JUNCTION OF HINDS CROFT LANE WITH B 2024 58.205

FORD 39.134

OTHER BUSINESS
FINANCE 1966/7

EMERY ROAD rear of VILLAGE Pharmacy Head. 59.206

R.D.O. fixing sign.

Telephone Manager to be asked for a reply in writing.

R.D.O. not willing to provide a lay-by. Clerk to inform L.P.T.B. Gony to be sent to Mr. Wilks and Surrey Constabulary Guildford. Mr. Jupp to be asked for a report.

Thank Mr. Wilks for replacing reflector. See Roads re him in bank for sand. Verify school sign.

Thank Mr. Wilks for plan. suggest same in Church Hill. Could roads be gritted earlier in the bad weather?

Drain cover needs attention White Lane and B 2024 Approach Road by Village sign Westgate Green - could marker of kerbs be put before the Divisional sub-committee? Hickets Hill - is road scheduled for re-surfacing see Main Drainage 24.95

Proposed by Mr. Softley and seconded by Mr. Harvey "That this matter be taken in Committee" carried.

Leaves for the time being.

Matter to be put before the next meeting of the Divisional sub-committee.

R.D.O. unable to authorize expenditure by P.O. on maintenance. Hope to tidy shortly.

Proposed by Mr. Softley and seconded by Mr. Gilmore "That this matter be taken in Committee" carried

Clerk to return form on a 4d rate.

Clerk to ask R.D.O. if permission has been granted.

W/F

[Faint, mostly illegible text from the reverse side of the page, appearing as bleed-through or ghosting.]

contd. A MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TATEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
HOLD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY January 17th 1966

SECOND FIVE MINUTE INTERVAL

Mr. Fisher
 2, Park Farm Cottages,
 Tatefield.

asks that Mr. Hornby should attend the Parish Council Meetings. Mr. Hallam - Mr. Hornby is kept fully in the picture.

asked which riding school Mr. Hallam had in mind - Mr. Hallam had no particular riders in mind.

Change in bus arrangements for scholars to Oxted County School.

asks that the 6.15 a.m. from the village to Oxted (now used by the children) be reinstated as a link with the railhead. *Also written to C.P.C.*

and letter to the Clerk 17.1.66

REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES

Planning Committee

CC/R 5439a to E.D.C. ? effect on drainage flooding.

CC/R 732a and 6877 density too high

CC/R 726a to E.D.C. middle of fairly built up area.

all matters reported to Mr. Hornby

CC/R 6027a and B

WATFIELD HIGHWOOD HILL Public enquiry on Thursday March 24th 1966 at Oxted Council office.

ACCOUNTS TO BE PAID

Hall Maintenance Committee

Proposed by Mr. Hornby and seconded by Mr. Gilbour that this account be paid.

Petty Cash

Proposed by Mr. Softley and seconded by Mr. Cooks that the Clerk be allowed a further £5.0.0. petty cash.

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place in the Village Hall at 8 p.m. on Monday February 21st 1966.

Signed..... *W. P. Hallam* Chairman
 21st Feb 1966 Date

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY February 21st 1966

MINUTE BOOK No. 1966

Present Mr. Hallen in the chair Mrs. Soffley, Messrs. Soffley, Gilmour, Jupp and Horney with the Clerk.

Apologies for absence were received from Mr. Cooke. The Minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

WALL 1.1. It was proposed by Mr. Soffley and seconded by Mr. Jupp that this matter be dealt with after the first five minute interval.

STONEY HILL 25.95 Legal matters still being dealt with/the R.D.C.

WALL BEATHS 26.95 R.D.C. are attending to the trees. Posts had to prevent use of Pymesfield Road by vehicles from Hicketts Hill have been removed by persons unknown. Agn to R.D.C. about money 21st 1966. It was proposed by Mr. Jupp and seconded by Mr. Gilmour that the Postoffice Committee look into the ownership of this land. (extension to Pymesfield Road). carried.

COGHEWATE 25.95 Clerk to ask Mr. Horney what is being done.

DESCRIPTIVE MAP No. 22 Maps have been delivered.

DESIGN OF PARKING OF LAND 27.105 No further developments.

ROAD MAP FOR TAPSFIELD 25.00 Matter to be brought up in April

RAILING FIELDS ASSESS. 35.164 To be left until after the purchase of the hall.

GRATING BURNISH 30.137 Letter recd from Mr. Fisher of 2, Park View Cottages, Chairman - the Parish Council have taken what action is considered necessary.

STIRTS ON GRASS 42.185 Messrs. Cooke and Soffley attending.

W.P.M.

apply to the RDC their dogs were No further carried by Mr. Gilmour £25.18.0. 3.11.0.

R.D.C.

igned.

be dept. ere I.

pproved at of

.C. owing editure.

and the cost.

day of the in the these

and been matter

road work ad been are

ish are story

since Mr. Horney was asked for advice and assistance when asked.

contd. 2

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TASEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY February 21st 1966

MINUTE 1st 1966

MATTERS ARISING (contd.)

- FARMER'S COTTAGES** ✓ 56,195 Tenants to be told that they are to apply to the RDC if they want a garage.
- MARSHMAN ROAD** ✓ Kennels 45,188 R.D.C. Owners of kennels deny one of their dogs was missing at the week end in question. No further complaints.
- FOOTPATH** 58,166 57,158 Letter to be considered in April
- WESTBROOK GREEN** ✓ 50,115 Clerk to be asked to write a letter to the RDC with map and suggestions.
- HORSE RIDING** ✓ Miller 27,104 21,74 see last month's minutes.
- RIGHT OF WAY** ✓ 45,191 R.D.C. fixing new board.
- MEMORANDUM & TELEPHONE** ✓ GARDEN 50,118 & 119 Reply from telephone Manager - giving reasons for inability to provide new cables.
- LONDON F.C.R.** ✓ 56,195 Clerk to ask Mr. Harby to letter of January 21st 1966
- PAINEFIELD ROAD** ✓ 50,201 Clerk to inform R.D.C. that stone is growing and not being cleared. Copy to Mr. Harby.
- ROADS** 37,164 Clerk to ask Mr. Harby if work to be done on Westmore Green can be pushed.

FIRST FIVE MINUTE INTERVAL: 5 P.M.

- Mr. Lines** ✓ 40,20A asked if the R.D.C. will help him in the matter of uncovered drains when seasonal tanks are emptying their loads opposite his house. Clerk to write to Mr. Sewell R.D.C.
- Mr. Day, Pattine** ✓ Place, John's Rd Tetfield has expressed against his rating but heard nothing. R.D.C. suggests he approached the Rating Officer of the R.D.C.
- Mr. Fisher** 2, Park Farm Cottg. Tetfield. asks again that Mr. Harby should attend the P.C. meeting. Told that there is the closest liaison with the Rural District Representative.

R.D.C.

by Mr. Harby
Loon
Mr. Hallen
is Clerk
married
by Mr. Gilman
45,18.0.
5,15.0.

Signed.

he dept.
are
f.

approved
of

R.C. owing
nature.

the cost.

to a sign
road.

re-signposting
day
of the
or the
these

a
has been
master

road work
ad been

are
ish
story

W.P.A.

best Mr. Harby
advice and assistance when asked.

contd. 3 MEMBERS OF THE MEETING OFFICE TANSFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY February 21st 1966

HAPPEN AMISING (contd.)

HALL 1.1.

see proposition on page 1

LOAN

It was proposed by Mr. Saffley and seconded by Mr. Harvey
"That the Debt required by the Public Works Loan
Board should be signed by the Chairman and Mr. Hollis
and Mr. P.D. Gilmore and countersigned by the Clerk
as required." W.D.C.
carried

It was proposed by Mr. Saffley and seconded by Mr. Gilmore
"That the amount, namely Stamp duty £5.15.0.
and Fee (see meeting of 5.15.0.
should be paid as required by the Public
Works Loan Board".
carried.

Investigator

Mr. Jones to be asked to do the work to the extent of P.O.
will arrange for the work to be done.
Hall Management Committee report a breakdown.

Electric
Billing

It was proposed by Mr. Saffley and seconded by Mr. Horsey
"That Mr. Fuller be in charge and check the
installation and give the P.C. an assurance in
writing that no further faults are likely to
occur".
carried.

Mr. Fisher

ask how long the present rate will be continued - Chairman
unable to forecast.

JUNCTION OF HEDDLEBREAD
LANE WITH B 2024
58.205

Divisional Sub-Committee agree to a sign
giving warning of approach to main road.
Will be done during the course of re-signposting
in the area.

POSD 50.134
KIMBLEY ROAD
PART OF "WILKIN"
59.206

Thank you to R.D.C. for "tidy-up"
R.D.C. are investigating the matter

OTHER BUSINESS

ALLOTMENTS
57.157
CIVIL DEFENSES
1.3.

R.D.C. ask for details - form returned "nil"
ASK if the P.C. would like first aid classes arranged for
the village - told matter will be raised at the annual
Parish Meeting. W.P.4

that Mr. Morby was most cooperative and
advice and assistance when asked.

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY MARCH 16th 1966 IN THE VILLAGE HALL, FALSFIELD.

Present 24 Parishioners, 6 Parish Councillors and the R.D.C. representative with the Clerk.

Mr. Hallam in the chair.

Apology for absence was received from Mrs. Softley.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

MATTERS ARISING

Refuse collection

Mr. Hornby the R.D.Councillor stated that the dept. was working four men short but the R.D.C. were endeavouring to increase the number of staff.

CROSSWAY

Flooding - Mr. Hornby - a scheme has been approved by the R.D.C. now awaiting to hear the amount of contribution from the S.C.C.

Footpath

Ricketts Hill Rd.

This matter has been turned down by the R.D.C. owing to cost and government restrictions on expenditure.

Telephone & Electricity cables

Mr. Hallam explained the situation. Telephone Manager unable to replace wires because of the cost.

Ship Mill

Footpath

Work has now been completed.

Main water supply
Kensley & Parkwood
Roads.

Work not carried out because of cost - Kensley & Parkwood Roads not 100% in favour because of the cost. The matter to be left in abeyance for the time being. Possibility of a Government scheme later on.

Main Drainage
Scheme 1.

Ricketts Hill Wood Mrs. Wrigley has made a detailed report regarding the trees which has been sent to the R.D.C. who promise to give the matter their attention.

Road surfaces. It was considered that the road work had been badly supervised and complaints had been ignored by the R.D.C. Mr. Cooke says "we are getting balshie", and Mr. Softley says "we are always fobbed off with excuses". The Parish Council will continue to press for satisfactory reinstatement of surfaces.

W/H

1.

advice and assistance when asked.

W/H

[Faint, mostly illegible text on page 39, possibly bleed-through from the reverse side.]

contd. 2

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY March 14th 1966 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

REPORTS ARISING (contd.)

Said drainage contd.) Mr. Hornby asked to look into these matters. Legal matters have been going on for 18 months. Mr. Hornby asked to press this matter.

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

The Chairman welcomed the members of the audience and said how very pleasant it was to see so many people.

The new Parish Council were returned at the Election last May. Miss Knight, Mrs. Douthie and Mr. Fenwick had retired. Miss Knight had given 15 years service to the Council, the last eighteen months as Chairman. She was greatly missed and the Chairman hoped that Miss Knight would be back again. Mrs. Douthie had also given many years service to the Parish.

The Parish Council had mainly been engaged in routine matters and we had relied on permission to achieve our aims. The footpath in Ship Hill had been completed, the strapping of the horses had decreased except for some odd complaints. The major preoccupation of the Council had been the underwriting of the Village Hall. A very pleasant social event took place on November 15th 1965 to mark the reopening of the modernised hall. The option to purchase expired on Dec. 31st 1965 and the Parish Council were urged by the Parishioners to apply for an extension. This the Charity Commissioners were not willing to grant. The raising of the loan proved to be a major hurdle owing to the Credit Squeeze, but the efforts of the Parish Council, our M.P. Sir John Vennart-Korgan and Mr. Crossman, Minister of Housing and Local Government, the Parish Council were able to raise a loan to exercise the Option on purchase. We hope the negotiations will be completed in April of this year and then the Hall will become the property of the village. The Chairman hoped that the village would give the Hall Management Committee their full support. The bookings had been most encouraging and if the same spirit continued the Hall would be a tremendous asset. The Chairman was pleased that Party politics did not enter into the work of the Parish Council - questions were judged solely on the best interest of the village, and he hoped that this would continue. The Chairman thanked the Clerk for the extra work undertaken on behalf of the village.

That Mr. Hornby was most co-operative and advice and assistance when asked.

WPH

[Faint, mostly illegible text on page 39, possibly a continuation of a report or minutes.]

contd. 3 MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT WINDSORLEY March 15th 1966 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

SCHOOL MANAGERS' REPORT

The school Managers had attended all meetings. They found the atmosphere in the school to be very good staff relations. The school although old was well looked after, and was well up to the County standard. It remained practically the same. The school may be built on the same site sometime in the future. The P.T.A. supported the staff.

OTHER MATTERS

Old Lane

Mr. Mayer reported that the gully needs to be filled with waste from local bus operations.

Wayfield
Nicholas Hill Rd. Wayfield.

Mr. Wright of "Lantleigh" Mansions Hill asked that a representative should be appointed to enquire with the Minister of Housing and Local Govt. Anxiety was felt about the development in this part of the village.

Enquiry with the Minister of Housing and Local Govt. on March 14th at Oxford.

It was proposed by Mr. Jupp and seconded by Mr. Goffley that the Parish Council should send a representative to lodge an objection against the application of Mr. Fuller to build 18 or 5 bungalows.

Application by Mr. Fuller to build 18 or 5 bungalows.

15 For discussion carried out. Mr. Wright said that 95% of the people were against the development. He was in touch with the Residents Association, and had the welfare of residents at the heart. Mr. Barlow reported that 10 of the proposed bungalows were being the main sewer line.

Surveyor's Report

Mr. Fisher thinks that appropriate action should be taken to eliminate the trouble. F.C. have done so and the matter is in the hands of the Council.

P.A. Committee

Mr. Fisher asked Mr. Hornby to come to the Council Meetings - he stated that he could agree to attend all meetings. Mr. Halliday stated that Mr. Hornby was most co-operative and advise and assistance when asked.

W.M.

[Faint, mostly illegible text from the left page, including fragments of a letter and other documents.]

[Faint, mostly illegible text from the right page of the left spread, including fragments of a letter and other documents.]

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY MARCH 16TH 1966 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

OTHER BUSINESS (contd.)

- OLD LANE garage Concern was felt about the possibility of increased traffic. In answer to Mr. Doob Mr. Hayes said that he had used-also opened this garage 45 years ago and he had retired two years ago. Mr. Hall of "Whites" Old Lane hoped that dumping of vehicles and parts would not take place.
 - Hoolliganism Mr. Hornby - Tradesman and parishioners were concerned about the hoolliganism going to the lack of police surveillance. A petition by local residents was being sent to the Police authorities stating that the village was left without a policeman, when he was working at Worlington. Mr. Hornby was asked to look into this matter.
 - Hall Mr. Hornby asked if the hall was being supported by the village and would money be raised to pay off the loan more quickly. Mr. Slater replied by stating that money is being raised by organisations to replace chairs, buy new crockery and other equipment.
 - Spelling Proficiency Meeting on March 30th at the Primary school for training parents to train the children.
 - First Aid Interested parents should get in touch with Civil Defence or Residents' Association if they would like first aid classes arranged.
- Mr. Hallen thanked members of the village for attending and showing interest in local affairs.
- MOVEMENT OF THANKS A voted thanks was given to the Parish Council by Mr. Hornby and accepted by Mrs. Doobie.
- The meeting closed at 9.55 p.m.
- signed, *W. Hallen* Chairman
 date.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY EVENING 21st 1966

Present Mr. Haller in the chair. Mrs. Softley, Messrs. Softley, Gilmour, Cooke, Jupp & Clerk.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS

WATER L.I.

Loss & Purchase Matter still in the hands of the solicitors. Financial details being dealt with by the Westminster Waterworks.

Levatories

Mr. Jones apologise for the delay owing to illness. He now get on with the work. Insulating of pipes needs and door to be chertoned to allow a draught to connect condensation.

Electric Heating

Mr. Fuller contacting Mr. Softley re inspection.

LEGAL BILL

Legal details are nearing completion.

WATER CHARGES

Dissatisfaction still felt Proposed by Mr. Softley and seconded by Mr. Gilmour

*That the Clerk write to the R.D.C. and the S.C.C. expressing dissatisfaction with the state of the water and disappointment at the lack of action by the R.D.C. despite numerous requests from us. A number of private residents are aggrieved at the conditions left by the Council. Consider the best method of dealing with this matter would be to meet the R.D.C. and the S.C.C. and examine the pipes as soon as convenient.

Mr. Softley and Mr. Gilmour will represent the Parish Council. Clerk to ask for meeting.

COOPER'S

Scheme prepared by the R.D.C. waiting S.C.C. extent financial help.

DEVELOP PARCELS OF LAND 22.105

No further developments.

TOWN MAP FOR PARVESTED 22.02

To be brought up in April.

WPH

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 21st 1966

Control Dept. S.C.C. will be considered.

30.115

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

to the R.D.C.

contd. 15 MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TATSFIELD PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY March 21st 1966

MAYOR ASKS FOR THE MINUTES (contd.)

PLAYING FIELDS 30.11 Matter of joining Surrey Green will be considered after purchase of hall.

SPRAYING HERB Information passed to the Public Control Dept. S.C.O.

SIGNS ON FOOTPATHS AND GREENS 30.115 Incorporated in Westmore Green 30.115

FOOTPATHS 30.115 Matter to be considered in April

WESTMORE GREEN 30.115 Details of repair work and signs sent to the S.D.C. Kerbs by Villiers will be fixed as soon as possible. To S.D.C. when the work likely to be done

HORSE RIDING 30.115 To S.D.C. when the work likely to be done

RIGHT OF WAY 45.191 In hands of S.D.C.

ELECTRICITY & TELEPHONE CABLES 30.118 and 119 see last month

FIRST FIVE MINUTE INTERVAL 9 p.m.

no questions

LOUGH F.T.B. 30.115 108 stop by junction of Approach Rd. with Westmore Rd. not in position agreed with Mr. Green.

CESSPOOL CLEARING

Five minute interval 30.212 21.2.66 Copies of correspondence sent to Mr. Lines. S.D.C. asked if it is necessary to bring cesspool contents from Cheltenham?

JUNCTION OF BEECHFIELD LANE with B 2024. 30.205 S.D.C. to be pressed to erect sign considered a danger spot.

KIMLEY ROAD near of Villiers 30.206 Clerk to ask for latest details.

2. WCH

Tatfield
field
or S.D.C.
ing fills)

crishomere
side of
of the
a full time

ring
15th '66

by
S.C.

uncil
30.205
led.

March 1966

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TATSFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY, MARCH 21st 1966

MATTERS ARISING (contd.)

PARSONS ROAD R.D.C. are taking the necessary steps to enforcement order.

66.11

ROAD 37.164 Westmore Green by Village sign - kerbs will be fixed as soon as labour is available.

CARAGE 60.207 Enforcement order has been served by the R.D.C.
Eastern Road

WIND BREAKING see Hooliganism - Parish Meeting 61.215
60.208

ROAD E 20 24 road near Clark's Lane Farm repaired.

57.4

POLYMERITE HILL L.R. of Brooker act letter.
19.4

OTHER BUSINESS

PART BUILDINGS 18.66

OLD LANE Gully to be cleared out. Tetsfield green - R.D.C.

"WATFIELD" Skelton Hill Road, Tetsfield
Planning appeal by Mr. Fuller R.D.C. officers - 24.3.66 (see planning file)

REGISTRATION Petition signed by 86 parishioners sent to the Chief Constable of Surrey with the support of the Council. Employment of a full time Constable desirable.

CIVIL DEFENCE Fleet aid aircraft - if desired consult the R.D.C.
I.C.

CARAGE OLD LANE Clerk to ask R.D.C. position records planning (see planning file)

CYCLING PROVISIONS TRAINING details of meeting to be held at school at 7.45 p.m. to be advertised March 30th 1966.

W.P.H.

ILL
6

In the

may

ad

Illiance

use Farm

6 far

ack

eriale
a Road.

0.

7.

1966

contd. A MEMORANDUM OF THE MEETING OF THE TAYNSFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON Monday, March 21st 1966

OTHER BUSINESS (contd.)

RESIDENTS' AMEN.

7.32

Letter regarding liaison with the R.D.C. - P.O. satisfied with their method of consultation.

Proposed by Mr. Cooke and seconded by Mr. Jupp

"That the Chairman of the Parish Council see the R.D.C. representative (Mr. Hornby) and discuss with him in a friendly manner the matters which have been outstanding as the members of the Parish Council are showing patience".

Amendment Proposed by Mr. Softley and seconded by Mr. Horner

"That the Chairman of the Parish Council write to the Chairman of the Godstone Rural District Council simultaneously with details of the matters discussed".

Resolved by a vote of 11 to 1 in favour of four in favour two abstentions carried

SECOND TVE NIGHTS INTERVAL no questions

REPORTS FROM THE COMMITTEES

PLANNING COMMITTEE

WAYFIELD HILLS ROAD TAYNSFIELD.

see Parish Meeting

14.3.66

Appeal by Mr. G. W. Fuller against the refusal to permit development of land at "Wayfield" Ricketts Hill Head by the construction of (a) 18 bungalows on a site area of approx 3.2 acres and (b) the construction of 5 on 0.25 acres.

Clerk to write to the Godstone R.D.C. stating the views of the Parish Council and those expressed at the Parish Meeting on March 16th '66 see details in planning file.

It was proposed by Mr. Cooke and seconded by Mr. Jupp

"That Mr. Softley speak for the Parish Council at the Enquiry on March 24th 1966 at 10.30 a.m. at the Council Offices, Oxsted". carried.
R.D.C. to be notified of this.

W.P.H

contd. 4 MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BARNFIELD PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY FEBRUARY 21st 1966

OTHER BUSINESS (contd.)

GODSTONE E.D.C. Questionnaire regarding recreational facilities in the parish - form returned.

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING Proposed by Mr. Softley and seconded by Mr. Horney "That the Annual Parish Meeting should be arranged for March 16th 1966 at 8 p.m. in the Village Hall". carried

BARAVANS £0.207 Clerk to ask E.D.C. if permission granted.

BIRDON BRIDGE £0.207 Clerk to ask Surrey Constabulary if extra surveillance can be given on Sundays about 6 p.m.

ROADS 37.154 Clerk to report poor state of road by Clarke Lane Farm

POLETHORPE HILL Clerk to ask L.E. of Brealey if they have plans for this road.

SECOND FIVE MINUTE INTERVAL

Mrs. Wrigley £0.20 asks for Evidence boxes - footpaths - Clerk to ask E.D.C. for supply

Mr. Day £0.20 asks F.O. if the E.D.C. can give help with materials or where to buy to improve the surface of John's Road.

ACCOUNTS TO BE PAID

Parochial Church Council Proposed by Mr. Gilhour and seconded by Mr. Softley that this account be paid. £12.10.0

Hall Management Committee Proposed by Mr. Horney and seconded by Mr. Jupp that this account be paid. 5.5.

NEXT MEETING The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place in the Village Hall at 8 p.m. on March 21st 1966

chairman.....*N.L. Hollands*..... date 21st March 1966

contd. 5 MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PATERFIELD PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY March 28th 1966.

ACCOUNTS TO BE PAID

<u>Paterfield Parochial Church Council</u>	Proposed by Mr. Gilneer and seconded by Mr. Jupp that the account for the collection of seeds (Half yearly payment) should be paid.	64. 3. 8.
<u>Hall Management Committee</u>	Proposed by Mr. Cooks and seconded by Mr. Softley that the account for rent should be paid.	7. 4.
<u>Clay's Salary</u>	Proposed by Mrs. Softley and seconded by Mr. Harner that this should be paid.	19.10. 0.
<u>National Flying Fields Association</u>	Proposed by Mr. Jupp and seconded by Mr. Softley that the annual subscription of £1.0.0, 1966/77 should be paid.	1. 0. 0.

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Monday April 18th 1966 at 8 p.m. in the Village Hall.

signed..... *W.P. Hallam*... Chairman
18 April 1966

[Faint, mirrored text from the reverse side of the page, including phrases like 'MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PATERFIELD PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY March 28th 1966' and various names and dates.]

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE RASEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY MORNING APRIL 18th 1966

Present

Mr. Mallett in the chair
Mrs. Softley, Messrs. Softley, Gilmour, Jupp, Hornsey, and
Cooke with the Clerk.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

HALE 1.1.

Loan

Loan notes received from the Public Works Loan Board
on 1.4.66

Purchase

Matter in the hands of the Solicitors.

Lavatories

Mr. Softley dealing with the matter of the urinal and doors
etc.

Electric
Matter

Mr. Softley dealing with this matter.

VIRGIN HILL

25.83

Work complete.

MAIN DRAINAGE

26.95

E.C.C. not satisfied with the work. Suggest meeting after
further work carried out. Reports from P. Councillors
re Greenways, Parkersfield and Bicketts Hill Roads to be
sent to E.C.C. as soon as possible, with copy to Mr. Hornby.

CROSSWAYS

25.96

see last month

RESERVE PARCELS
OF LAND 27.105

Proposed by Mr. Cooke and seconded by Mrs. Softley
"That this matter should be dealt with in Committee".
carried.
To Solicitors - May the interests of the Parish
Council be borne in mind if plots are to be disposed of.

TOWN MAP 25.89

Proposed by Mr. Cooke and seconded by Mr. Honey
"That a sub-committee formed to look into this
matter and formulate working proposals for the
Parish Council to discuss".
carried.

Proposed by Mr. Hornsey and seconded by Mr. Gilmour
"That Messrs. Cooke and Softley form the
sub-committee".
carried.

Both Messrs. Cooke and Softley expressed their
W.P.A.

1.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE RASEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY MORNING APRIL 18th 1966

Mr. Mallett in the chair
Mrs. Softley, Messrs. Softley, Gilmour, Jupp, Hornsey, and
Cooke with the Clerk.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

HALE 1.1.

Loan

Purchase

Lavatories

Electric
Matter

VIRGIN HILL

MAIN DRAINAGE

CROSSWAYS

RESERVE PARCELS
OF LAND 27.105

TOWN MAP 25.89

Mr. Mallett in the chair
Mrs. Softley, Messrs. Softley, Gilmour, Jupp, Hornsey, and
Cooke with the Clerk.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Both Messrs. Cooke and Softley expressed their
W.P.A.

1.

Both Messrs. Cooke and Softley expressed their
W.P.A.

1.

Both Messrs. Cooke and Softley expressed their
W.P.A.

1.

Both Messrs. Cooke and Softley expressed their
W.P.A.

1.

Both Messrs. Cooke and Softley expressed their
W.P.A.

1.

Both Messrs. Cooke and Softley expressed their
W.P.A.

1.

Both Messrs. Cooke and Softley expressed their
W.P.A.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY APRIL 18th 1966

PARISH COUNCIL
2000 HILL 1966

contd. 2

MATTERS ARISING (contd.)

WALLING FIELDS
42.167

see last month

WALLING FIELDS
42.168

Nothing further to report.

STONE & FOOTPATHS
42.182

Incorporated in Westmore Green 30.115

FOOTPATHS
38.164
37.158

Footpaths Committee to work in close co-operation with the Residents Association. Clerk to endeavour to arrange a meeting with Missin Hill, Missy and Westmore P.P. Committee.

WESTMORE GREEN
30.115

R.D.C. working into quarters raised in our letter of 23.12.65 March 1966. Working will be done on what will be removed as a result of the R.D.C. work of the R.D.C.

MINUTE FOR MINUTE REVIEW

Mr. Alan
Richard Hill Road
Telford.

see Council cleaning 30.212 reported again of the nuisance of the cesspool. Clerk to write to the Chief Public Health Officer again.

MATTERS ARISING (contd.)

ROBERTS HILL
27.104
21.70

Have to have work done within the next few weeks.

RIGHT OF WAY
45.191

In hands of R.D.C.

ALCOHOLIC &
TELEPHONE CABLES
30.118 and 119

Correspondence to be put in the files.

W.F.K.

at request of Mr. Goffley? PARISH COUNCIL
at request of the R.D.C. to 31.12.66,
see independent to
Council.

Inspector.
Minute entry II.

10.4 5.d

31.12.66 7.d

1. 7.6 6d.

work - suggest one House
cleaning file.
if necessary, would be lost
development.
and not for
- consider the notice
only a few
use
comprehensive
really adequate
ing.
included safe access.
only storage

Mr. Goffley to attend
Parish is in
the R.D.C. at all centers.

with writing
copy.
Goffley

absence

W.F.K. r.r.s.

11 1966
March
1

Council

Council

cycle

CONT. 5 MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE HATFIELD PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE TOWN HALL ON MONDAY APRIL 19TH 1966

COUNCIL 1966

MATTERS ARISING OUT OF

Mr. Softley PARISH COUNCIL 1966

LEWIS T. P.B.

55.126 has above awaiting reply from London Transport.

P.D.O. to

GURFOOT CLINTON

Five minute interval 21.2.66

Clark to write again to Chief Health Inspector. Matter still a nuisance.

Five minute interval

66.212

JUNCTION OF BRIDLEHEAD LANE WITH B 2024

Matter attended to.

10.8.64

98.205

KENSLEY ROAD near

Garovan used for sleeping only. Will be removed in the near future.

led as a

11.15.64

FAYRFIELD ROAD near of

Enforcement order has been served.

P.D.O.

Council

GARVAH near

Enforcement order has been served by the P.D.O.

to attend

1. 7.66

Council

POLESTARPS HILL

Alternative route to Polestarps Hill - Black Hill and Suncynvale Avenue - work commencing soon. Provision of an additional lay-by in Polestarps Hill in next financial year, dependent upon the acquisition of necessary land.

to attend

11. Meeting on Monday at New Hall.

Cycle

PARISH MEETING

MOULGARTON Chief Constable of Surrey - considers Tetfield law abiding - only a few incidents. Considered adequate police cover. P.D. feel apprehensive about more serious crimes. Query asked for before next meeting.

to attend

16.5.66

GARAGE OLD LANE

P.D.O. responsible vehicle included repair work and not only storage

to attend

RESIDENTS AGG

Mr. Hallen explained his reasons for not writing to the Chairman of the P.D.C. and Mr. Hornby. After discussion it was proposed by Mr. Softley and seconded by Mr. Hornby

7.52

5.

That the Chairman holds his hand and the matter left in abeyance until certain major matters have been done.

[Faded and mostly illegible text on the left page, possibly bleed-through from the reverse side.]

CONT. 5 MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE HATFIELD PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE TOWN HALL ON MONDAY APRIL 19TH 1966

COUNCIL 1966

MATTERS ARISING OUT OF

LETTERS T.P.R.

55.126 has above

GURFOOT CHURCH

Five minute interval 21.2.66

66.212

JURISDICTION OF BRIDLEHEAD LAKE WITH A 2024

98.205

KINGSLEY ROAD near

FALLENFIELD ROAD near of

CARAVAN 60.207

POLESWORTH HILL 19.65

PARISH MEETING

16.5.66

RESIDENTS AGG

9.52

5.

It was proposed by Mr. Hornby and seconded by Mr. Softley that the Council should write to the R.D.C. asking them to consider the matter still a nuisance.

Chief Health Inspector. matter still a nuisance. Five minute interval.

Matter attended to.

Caravan used for sleeping only. Will be removed in the near future.

Enforcement order has been served.

Enforcement order has been served by the R.D.C.

Alternative route to Polesworth Hill - Black Hill and Suncynvale Avenue - work commencing soon. Provision of an additional lay-by in Polesworth Hill in next financial year, dependent upon the acquisition of necessary land.

MOULGARTON Chief Constable of Surrey - considers Hatfield law abiding - only a few incidents. Considered adequate police cover. R.D. feel apprehensive about more serious crimes. Query asked for before next meeting.

GARAGE OLD LAKE R.D.C. refuse to include in repair work and not only storage

Mr. Hallen explained his reasons for not writing to the Chairman of the R.D.C. and Mr. Hornby. After discussion it was proposed by Mr. Softley and seconded by Mr. Hornby.

That the Chairman holds his hand and the matter left in abeyance until certain major matters have been done.

Mr. Softley

R.D.C. to

Chief Health Inspector.

10.8.64 1966

11.15.64 7.4

R.D.C.

1. 7.66

Council

Meeting on Monday

at New Hall, Hatfield

Meeting file.

Meeting would be lost

Meeting of services

Meeting and not for

Meeting the notice

Meeting requests

Meeting safe access.

Meeting repair work and not only storage

contd. 4

RESIDENTS AGREE
contd.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE WATSFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY April 18th 1966

COUNCIL
18th 1966

It was proposed by Mr. Horney and seconded by Mr. Soffley
*that the Parish Council ask members of the R.D.C. to
meet the Parish Council at a time convenient to
themselves* carried.

members to be Mr. Tope,
Rensarth
Swaine
Sewell
Wilke R.D.C.
Clerk to arrange the meeting.

OTHER BUSINESS

GRANDFIELD ROAD
62.214

"Rensarth View" reported that plot to be used as a
SPECIAL PLANT to ask R.D.C.(Architect) to inspect and to
send copies to Engineer and Surveyor of the R.D.C.
and Chief Planning Officer of the R.D.C.

SIXTY FIVE MINUTE INTERVAL

Mr. Soper
Watling Villas
Watfield

asked if it was possible for Mr. Horaby to attend
the Parish Council meetings. told Mr. Horaby is in
close liaison with the Parish Council over all matters.

PLANNING COMMITTEE

GO/S 6188
GO/S 7265A
GO/S 7461

next Little Hatch House density too high suggest one house
(Approved to Minister) see correspondence in Planning file.
Being suitable
reasons given for refusal 1. Green belt would be lost
by so large a development.
2. straggling of services.
3. need for parking and not for
sales.

GO/S 7501
outline

- 1. WREKE Following points to be brought to the notice
of the R.D.C.
1. Straggling of public services
2. Provision of main drains must be adequate
3. Houses to let rather than for sale.
4. Corners should be eliminated to make safe access.

see planning file for details of these matters.
W.P.H.

18th 5.d
1966
1

111 10.5 7.d

1. 7.5 6d.

11 Meeting
to be on Monday
in Hall.

cycle

[Faint, mostly illegible text on page 43, likely bleed-through from the reverse side. Some words like "minutes" and "meeting" are visible.]

THE SACSFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
 THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 4th April 1966.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE SACSFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
 HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 4th April 1966.
 Mr. GILMORE in the Chair.
 Mr. HORNBY, Deputy Chairman.
 Mr. JAMES, Secretary.

- ACCOUNTS TO BE PAID
- Sevenson Chronicle advertisement re spelling proficiency Proposed by Mr. Gilmore and seconded by Mr. Hornby that this should be paid. 10.0 6.4
 - Sevenson R.D.C. Rates & Village Hall Proposed by Mr. James and seconded by Mr. Hornby that this account be paid. 11.0 7.0
 - Hall Management Committee Proposed by Mr. Softley and seconded by Mrs. Softley that this account be paid. 1. 7.0 6d.

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting, which is the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Monday May 23rd 1966 at 8 p.m. in the Village Hall.

signed... *H.P. Hallam*... Chairman
H.P. Hallam

[Faint, mostly illegible text from the reverse side of the page, appearing as bleed-through or ghosting.]

COMMITTEE MEETING OF THE TACKFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON FRIDAY MAY 14th 1966

Present: Mr. Hallam in the chair
Mrs. Soffley, Messrs. Soffley, Cooke, Gilman and
Horney with the Clerk.

Apology
for
absence was received from Mr. Jupp.

MATTERS TO BE ATTENDED TO

The meeting was called to discuss the letter of the 14th April 1966 from the Hall Management Committee asking for a meeting to discuss the future administration of the Hall under the Parish Council ownership.

1. Seats for co-opting members.
2. Appointment of four members from the parish - by Parish Council or Parish Meeting.
3. Representation of each organisation in the village.
4. Financial arrangements. Responsibilities of the Parish Council and the Hall Management Committee.
5. A.G.M. and financial accounts to fit in with the time cycle of the Parish Council.

W.P. Hallam Chairman
15th July 1966 *Dave*
1.

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD AT THE RESIDENCE OF MR. HOLLER
ON FRIDAY MAY 13th 1906

Present: Mr. Holler, Mr. ...

Mr. ...

...

OF BUSINESS IN THE EVENING

...

...

...

...

...

...

W.P. Holler
Chairman

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD AT THE RESIDENCE OF MR. HOLLER
ON FRIDAY MAY 13th 1906

Mr. Holler in the chair
Mr. ...

...

- Mr. ...
- Mr. ...
- Mr. ...
- Mr. ...

A meeting took place in which matters of importance were discussed.

A vote of thanks was given to Mr. Holler for the very delightful refreshments served to the company.

signed. *W.P. Holler* Chairman

18 7 06

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on the 19th April 1966 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Room, Godstone.

Present: Mr. Hales, Mr. Jupp, Mr. Horney, Mr. Coombe, Mr. Gilmore, Mr. Clarke, Mr. Hales.

Apologies for absence: Mrs. Saffery, Mr. Horney.

Matter for discussion: Planning.

Residential development on 4.18 acres, Buxfield Road/Emis Hill, GO/R 7501.

Details of the Parish Council's observations sent to the Engineer and Surveyor of the Godstone R.D.C. May 1966.

Signed: W.P. Hales, Chairman
18 7 66
date

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on the 19th April 1966 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Room, Godstone.

Present: Mr. Hales, Mr. Jupp, Mr. Horney, Mr. Coombe, Mr. Gilmore, Mr. Clarke, Mr. Hales.

Apologies for absence: Mrs. Saffery, Mr. Horney.

Matter for discussion: Planning.

Residential development on 4.18 acres, Buxfield Road/Emis Hill, GO/R 7501.

Details of the Parish Council's observations sent to the Engineer and Surveyor of the Godstone R.D.C. May 1966.

Signed: W.P. Hales, Chairman
18 7 66
date

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on the 19th April 1966 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Room, Godstone.

Present: Mr. Hales in the chair
Messrs. Saffery, Jupp, Horney, Coombe and Gilmore
with the Clerk.

Apologies for absence were received from Mrs. Saffery and Mr. Horney.

Matter for discussion: Planning.

Residential development on 4.18 acres Buxfield Road/Emis Hill
GO/R 7501

Details of the Parish Council's observations sent to the Engineer and Surveyor of the Godstone R.D.C. May 1966.

Signed: W.P. Hales, Chairman
18 7 66
date

1.

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY MAY 22nd 1966

Present Mr. Hallow in the chair
Mrs. Softley, Messrs. Softley, Jupp, Horney, Gilman and Cooke with the Clerk.

Election of Chairman and Vice-chairman It was proposed by Mr. Horney and seconded by Mr. Gilman "That the election of the Chairman and Vice Chairman be deferred until the full Council had assembled", carried. The Minutes of the last meeting were read and confirmed.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

WELL L.I. ELECTRICITY Mr. Fuller to be urged to get the necessary electrical inspection done without delay.

LAVATORIA Mr. Jones has ordered the equipment for the urinal from the M.V.B. To be pressed to get the work done without delay.

PURCHASE In the hands of the solicitors.

WELL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE Meeting arranged for P.C. to meet Executive after this meeting.

WATER DRAINAGE Debt with at the meeting with the members of the S.D.C. Mr. Hearnth, Mr. Tapp, Mr. Swales and Mr. Wilks of the S.D.C. on May 15th 1966.

CROSSWALL ditto ditto

DEEDS RETURNED TO SOLICITORS Solicitors acknowledge deeds returned to them.

TOWN MAPS see last month

FLYING FIELDS see last month

FOOTPATHS 36.166 S.C.C. want details of the footpath Kemley Wood to Roberts Hill confirmed. Mr. Horney dealing with the matter. Details of footpaths compiled by Mrs. Wrigley returned to her.

RESPONSES Matters mentioned in our letter of 25.3.66 will be put before the Flying Fields, Commons and Rights of Way Committee during May.

WATER 27.104 Matter in the hands of the S.C.C.

WATER 21.74

WATER 45.191 The special notice ordered will be fixed as soon as received.

WATER 56.195 Mr. Cooke attending. 1.

MINUTES HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY MAY 23rd 1966

Clerk to reply.

... took place on ...

... g him from the ...

... by Mr. Horney ...

... should be sent ...

... carried. ...

... Councilors and ...

... Council for their ...

... carried unanimously ...

... 10. 6d.

... carried unanimously ...

... 10. 2. 0d.

... 10. 0d.

... 1. 0. 0d.

... 5. 0. 0d.

... Hommy for the ...

... application for Justice ...

... Council will take ...

... in the Village ...

... Chairman.

WPK

contd. 2 MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY May 23rd 1966 HELD IN THE VILLAGE

MATTERS ARISING (contd.)

Gesspool R.S.O. cannot understand complaints. Clerk to reply.
Five signs
Interval 21.2.66
60.212

PAINEFIELD ROAD Enforcement order has been served.
FEAR OF MENARS 95,201

KIMBLEY ROAD
FEAR OF VIKING 59,206 Is being removed.

CARAVANS 6.0.207 Enforcement order has been served.
Measow Road

ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN Proposed by Mr. Cooke and Seconded by Mr. Softley
"that Mr. Haller be elected Chairman for the ensuing year." carried unanimously

Mr. Haller thanked the Parish Council for their support during the past year.

ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN Proposed by Mr. Jupp and seconded by Mr. Softley
"that Mr. Cooke be elected Vice Chairman for the ensuing year." carried unanimously

FOOTPATHS COMMITTEE Proposed by Mr. Haller and seconded by Mr. Cooke
"that Mr. Softley be elected a member of the Footpaths Committee." carried.

Proposed by Mr. Gilmore and seconded by Mr. Jupp
"that Mr. Harney be elected a member of the Footpaths Committee." carried.

Both Messrs. Softley and Harney expressed their willingness.

MATTERS ARISING (contd.)

"Meadow View" Gostafield Road Tetafield 62,214 Awaiting reply from the R.C.C.

OTHER BUSINESS

GODSWICK HIPPY REGIONAL DIVISION 56.195a
"Grasshopper" Tetafield Application for Justice License - no objection.
2. WPA

Date... 5. MAIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 25th 1966.

OTHER MATTERS (contd.)

AUDIT 1965/6

25.156

MEMPHIS TRUST

65.015

The Clerk reported that the audit would take place on Monday June 13th 1966.

The Chairman read a letter received by him from the National Trust (Memphis District Committee asking for a subscription.

Proposed by Mr. Saffley and seconded by Mr. Harney that the sum of five pounds (£5.0.0.) should be sent to the Secretary Supervisor for the Golden Lane.

A collection was made by the Parish Councillors and the sum of £25.0.0. was also sent.

FIVE MINUTES (1966) APPROVAL 9. p.m. No questions

PLANNING COMMITTEE

GO/S 507A and 507B

Clerk to pass on to the E.D.C. Council's observations - unsatisfactory, density too high and access inadequate.

ACCOUNTS TO BE PAID

Commons Care System and Youth Club Preservation Society.

Proposed by Mr. Gilman and seconded by Mr. Saffley that the sub. 1966/7 should be paid. 10. 0. 00.

Surrey County Assn. of Parish Councils

It was proposed by Mr. Jupp and seconded by Mr. Saffley that the subscription 1966/7 should be paid. 10. 0. 00.

G. J. Robinson distribution of leaflets relating to efficiency

It was proposed by Mr. Harney and seconded by Mr. Cocks that this account should be paid. 10. 0. 00.

Hill Improvement Committee

Proposed by Mr. Jupp and seconded by Mr. Saffley that this account should be paid. 1. 0. 00.

Petty Cash

Proposed by Mr. Cocks and seconded by Mr. Saffley that the Clerk should be given £3.0.0. petty cash. 3. 0. 00.

VOYE OF THANKS

A vote of thanks was given to Mr. Honey for the mounting of the maps and the making of a case for them.

Meeting closed at 9.10 p.m.

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on June 20th 1966 at 8 p.m. in the Village Hall. Elected. W. R. Harney, Chairman.

date..... 9.

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL AT THE HALL
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON
MONDAY MAY 23rd 1966

Mr. Hallen in the chair
Mrs. Haffley, Messrs. Hartley, Carter, Jupp, Bowney and
Gillman with the Clerk.

Hall Management Executive

Mr. Godard Chairman and acting secretary
Mr. Slatter Treasurer
Mrs. Slatter Bookings secretary
Mr. Clarke Warden of the Village Hall

AGENDA

Mr. Slatter gave details of the set-up of the Hall Management Committee according to the issues and it was suggested by the Hall Management Committee to be amended and the following suggestions were made.

- Village organizations representatives attend quarterly meetings.
- 2166 2166 attend meeting three times a year.
- The Hall Management Committee to be a sub Committee of the Parish Council with at least ten Parish Councillors as members.
- The Hall Management Committee Executive to be appointed by the Parish Council.
- The Hall Management Committee to be left to arrange the Executive Committee themselves.
- The Executive Committee to consist of:
 1. Chairman
 2. Secretary
 3. Treasurer
 4. Bookings secretary
 5. Warden

Plus at least one other person. Two must be members of the Parish Council.

Members of the Hall Management Committee can be dismissed by the Parish Council.

Members to be appointed for three years starting with the election of the Parish Council.

One joint annual meeting with the Parish Council at the Annual Parish Meeting.

Hall Management Committee ask for a directive as to whether they should extend the financial year to the date of the completion of the purchase.

W.F.H.

2. cont. MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MANAGEMENT EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE AT THE VILLAGE HALL MONDAY MAY 23 1966

- 11. The Hall Management Committee set for a directive on charges. Does F.O. or H.W.C. pay?
- 12. If Parish Council pay mortgage repayments, petrol, insurance, fire equipment maintenance charges, etc. payment by the Treasurer should be limited to twenty pounds per month. Parish Council to discuss this matter.
- 13. The internal and external upkeep to be the responsibility of Parish Council.
- 14. The fabric upkeep to be the responsibility of the Hall Management Committee.
- 15. The Parish Council to have right of access to the Hall Management Committee's Banking account as a safeguard.

signed..... M. P. Hallett..... Chairman
..... 18.7.66 date

W.V.